March 10, 1987

The 1987 town meeting was held at the Eureka Town hall msarch 10.

The meeting was called to order by clerk and Gary Schultz was elected moderator. The minutes of the 1986 meeting were approved as read.

Wayne Shaff then gave the financial report. This year was the year of transition as we were changing our fiscal year from March 1 to a January 1 to June 1. He pointed out we would have no more revenue sharing money. State aid was also uncertain. Report approved on a motion by Hollis Larson seconded by Gary Gunderson.

Old business. The Burma road on 235th was brought up at this. Kenny Miller said it was hard to maintain and would need some loads to fill in trouble spots. As we had just had it one year some felt we should give it a longer trial. Some users of the road said they liked the road.

Cheryl pointed out we did not survey our roads as recommended as we could not see any benefits at a cost of \$1,000.00.

She next explained the terms of the ambulance contract which was to run for two years. This was a new item on our budget.

New business. Gene Carroll presented a proposal to have the blacktops in Eureka Estates and Rice Lake Heights repaired or replaced at no cost (assessments to property owners) Ken Miller presented figures of \$8,100.00 for a two inch overlay at Rice Lake. Eureka Estates would cost about \$850.00 to fill holes plus \$12,000 for seal coating and later \$1,000 for sweeping. Cheryl reported on how Empire funds their blacktopping. It was pointed out that according to our subdivision ordinance that when developer blacktopped streets they were then turned over to the township. A motion by Steve Helken to accept the first part of Carroll's motion and leave the funding up to a public hearing to be determined by the town board at their April 13 meeting. Seconded by Gary Gunderson and passed on a 14-1 vote.

A motion by Clark Smith seconded by Steve Helken to have a maintenance fund set up by the township passed. To be on the 1988 budget.

Wayne Shaff had presented source of money for the township including county paying for ½ cost of approved projects when they have the money.

Budget was presented by Cheryl. After some explanation of items, it was approved on a motion by Gary Gunderson seconded by Steve helken.

The clerk presented some facts and figures especially on tax rates. He then told that Wayne Shaff was leaving us and called for a round of applause for the wonderful job he

had done. There was a motion that was seconded to commend the town officers for the job they had done in the past year.

Election results 26 vote's cast.

Cheryl 25 Dick 21 Mr. Friedges 2

Treasurer (write in)

Gary Schultz 6
Itan Ehlers 2
Sly 1
Shaff 1
Leine 1

Meeting adjourned.

Hilman Leine Clerk

Karel's motion March 10

Since it has been determined that all of the Eureka township blacktop roads are in need of major repair and since these roads have had no repair work since they were originally constructed. I would like to request that the Eureka town board llok into a method of financing this work which will not involve added assessments to the property owners along these roads.